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4675         Bulletin                            19 October, 2023 
 
1. BENEFACTIONS: 
 The University acknowledges with thanks, benefactions from: 

 
 a. Emeritus Professor G. A. Kolawole c/o Head, Department of Chemistry, 

University of Ibadan. 
Donation of laboratory items and books worth over Fifteen Million Naira to the 
Department of Chemistry, University of Ibadan. 
 

 b. Site Management Consulting Ltd. c/o Coordinator, Department of Quantity 
Surveying, Faculty of Environmental Design and Management, University of 
Ibadan. 
Donation of Desktop Computers worth One Million, Two Hundred Thousand Naira 
(N1,200,000.00) only. 
 

 c. Donors, MNIQS c/o Coordinator, Department of Quantity Surveying, Faculty of 
Environmental Design and Management, University of Ibadan. 
The following people donated towards Departmental Bill Board worth the sum of Fifty 
Thousand Naira (N50,000.00) only: 
1. QS Fola Olaleye 
2. QS Adedotun Adewale 
3. QS Ayodele Faleye 
4. QS Bolaji Sotunde 
 

 d. Nigerian Institute of Quantity Surveyors (NIQS) c/o Coordinator, Department of 
Quantity Surveying, Faculty of Environmental Design and Management, 
University of Ibadan. 
Donation of HP Laser Jet Pro 130A Printer worth Three Hundred and Ten Thousand 
Naira (N310,000.00) only. 
 

 e. Donors c/o Coordinator, Department of Quantity Surveying, Faculty of 
Environmental Design and Management, University of Ibadan. 
Funding the partitioning of office space were made by the following donors: 
1. QS Ayo Alao, FNIQS donated Two Hundred and Fifty Thousand Naira 

(N250,000.00) only. 
2. QS Olakunle Busari, MNIQS donated Five Hundred Thousand Naira 

(N500,000.00). 
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 f. Donors c/o Coordinator, Department of Quantity Surveying, Faculty of 
Environmental Design and Management, University of Ibadan. 
Donation towards Metal Doors were made by the following donors: 
1. QS John Agele Alufohai, FNIQS donated One Hundred Thousand Naira 

(N100,000.00). 
2. QS Olajide Olamilokun, FNIQS donated One Hundred Thousand Naira 

(N100,000.00). 
3. QS Tosin Akinmoladun, MNIQS donated One Hundred and Fifty Thousand Naira 

(N100,000.00). 
 

 g. QS Iyanda Rashidat, MNIQS c/o Coordinator, Department of Quantity Surveying, 
Faculty of Environmental Design and Management, University of Ibadan. 
Donation of 1.5HP Air Conditioner worth Two Hundred and Eighty Thousand Naira 
(N280,000.00) only. 
 

 h. Donors c/o Coordinator, Department of Quantity Surveying, Faculty of 
Environmental Design and Management, University of Ibadan. 
Donation towards Office Cabinets were made by the following donors: 
1. Consol Associates donated One Million Naira (N1,000,000.00). 
2. QS Olayemi Shonubi, FNIQS donated Two Hundred and Fifty Thousand Naira 

(N250,000.00). 
3. QS Olufisayo Ogunjimi, FNIQS donated One Hundred Thousand Naira 

(N100,000.00). 
4. QS Kene Christopher Nzekwe, FNIQS donated One Hundred Thousand Naira 

(N100,000.00). 
5. Femol Associates donated Fifty Thousand Naira (N50,000.00). 
 

 i. Donors, MNIQS c/o Coordinator, Department of Quantity Surveying, Faculty of 
Environmental Design and Management, University of Ibadan. 
Donation towards Suspended Ceiling were made by the following donors: 
1. QS Omolaja Fanimokun, MNIQS donated Two Hundred Thousand Naira 

(N200,000.00). 
2. QS Ahmed M. Kabir, FNIQS donated One Hundred and Fifty Thousand Naira 

(N150,000.00). 
3. QS Demola Okunade, FNIQS donated One Hundred and Fifty Thousand Naira 

(N150,000.00). 
4. QS Aderemi Muraina, FNIQS donated Three Hundred Thousand Naira 

(N300,000.00). 
5. QS Adewunmi Akinpelu, FNIQS donated Five Hundred Thousand Naira 

(N500,000.00). 
 

 j. Donors, MNIQS c/o Coordinator, Department of Quantity Surveying, Faculty of 
Environmental Design and Management, University of Ibadan. 
Donation towards Conference Table were made by the following donors: 
1. QS Fadayomi, FNIQS donated One Hundred and Sixty Thousand Naira 

(N160,000.00). 
2. QS Akeem Adebiyi, FNIQS donated One Hundred Thousand Naira (N100,000.00). 
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 k. Professor A. E. Adekoya, Department of Agricultural Extension and Rural 
Development, University of Ibadan. 
Donation of a Projector (Optoma DLP No. DAX58G) worth the sum of Six Hundred 
Thousand Naira (N600,000.00) only to the Faculty of Agriculture, courtesy of the 
Innovation Lab for Policy Leadership in Agriculture and Food Security. 
 

 l. Professor Olajumoke A. Morenikeji, Department of Zoology, University of 
Ibadan. 
Donation of a copy of the First Faculty of Applied Sciences Journal, Kola Daisi 
University Journal of Applied Sciences (KUJAS).  
 

 m. Chief (Engr.) Ayodele A. Ajibade, Chairman/C.E.O., Altar Nig. Ltd., c/o Head, 
Department of Zoology, University of Ibadan. 
Donation of a book titled “Organisms and Environment: Impact on Natural Resources 
in the Tropics”. 
  

 n. Dr. K. O. K. Popoola, Principal Investigator, Oyo State Malaria Vector 
Surveillance Team, Department of Zoology, University of Ibadan. 
Donation of two (2) Qasa Wall Fans, a Qasa Standing Fan and one (1) LG 
Refrigerator. 
 
Items (l-n) were donations made to the Department of Zoology, University of Ibadan. 
 

 o. Vivian O. Enwenezi and Co., Estate Surveyors and Valuers, 11, Raymond Street, 
Off Commercial Avenue, Sabo, Yaba, Lagos State. 
Donation of a 3-in-1 (printer, scanner and photocopier) HP Deskjet Plus 4120. 
 

 p. ESV (Pst.) Victor M. Ayeye (JP) FNIVS, FCAI, FIMC, RSV, CMC, Head of Practice 
and Chief Executive Officer, Ayeye & Co. Estate Surveyors and Valuers, Abuja 
c/o Coordinator, Department of Estate Management, University of Ibadan. 
Donation of two units of office tables with extension. 
 

 q. ESV Anthony E. Akhidenor, FNIVS, RSV, MRICS, Railway Property Management 
Co. Ltd., Zonal Office, Enugu, Enugu State c/o Coordinator, Department of 
Estate Management, University of Ibadan. 
Donation of two units of 4 x 6 and one unit of 4 x 8 Whiteboards. 
 

 r. ESV Victor Okpewa, Victor Okpewa & Co., Chartered Estate Surveyors, Valuers 
& Auctioners, 19 Osho Street, Off Opebi Road, Opebi, Lagos State. 
Donation of an office table with extension and movable drawers. 
 
Items (o-r) were donations made to the Department of Estate Management, University 
of Ibadan. 
 

 s. Mr. Kunle Remi, Renowned Nigerian Nollywood actor and University of Ibadan 
alumnus c/o Department of Theatre Arts, University of Ibadan. 
Donation of Five Hundred Thousand Naira (N500,000.00) only to five top performing 
students of the Department of Theatre Arts to support payment of their fees for the 
2022/2023 session. 
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 t. Dr. David Seyi Akanbi (2006-2008 Diploma graduate), Adjunct Professor, 
College of Arts and Sciences, University of the District of Columbia c/o 
Department of Theatre Arts, University of Ibadan. 
Donation of four state-of-the-art all-in-one editing suites and renovation of the 
Department of Theatre Arts’ Media studio. 
 

 u. Professor Peju Layiwola, Department of Creative Arts, University of Lagos c/o 
Department of Theatre Arts, University of Ibadan. 
Donation of twenty-five (25) pieces of Stage Crown. 
 
Items (s-u) were donations made to the Department of Theatre Arts, University of 
Ibadan. 
 

2. HONOUR AND DISTINCTION 
 Habeeb Abdul and Aisha Yusuf have emerged First runner-up in the 2023 Leap Africa 

Debate Competition and will receive a cash prize of N1.5 million for their podium finish of 
the competition. Habeeb and Aisha are members of the British Parliamentary Debate 
Society in the University of Ibadan. 
 

3. COURTESY CALLS 
 a. The Director General and Chief Executive Officer of the Centre for Black and African 

Arts and Civilization (CBAAC), Honourable Oluwabunmi Ayobami Amao (FITP), paid 

a courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Thursday, 

17 August, 2023, in his office. The visit was to request the renewal of the 

Memorandum of Understanding after five years of collaboration with the University. 

Other members of the team were Mr. D. C. Uzuegbu, Assistant Director, Ibadan office; 

Mr. Manji Diyar; Mr. Fatai Owolabi, Assistant Chief Curator; Mr. O. I. Adesakin, Senior 

Research Officer; Mrs. Funmi Omiteru and Ms Suliat Ajao. Present at the occasion 

were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Academic, Professor Aderonke M. Baiyeroju; 

University Librarian, Dr. Mercy Iroaganachi; Acting Director, Institute of African 

Studies, Dr. Molatokunbo Olutayo; Deputy Registrar, Office of the Vice-Chancellor, 

Mrs. Morenike F. Afolabi represented by Mr. A. S. Adeniji; Director, University 

Advancement Centre, Mr. A. A. Adeosun represented by Mrs. Mojirade Omisade and 

the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public Relations Officer, Directorate of Public 

Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 

 b. The Chairman/Chief Executive Officer of the Nigerians in Diaspora Commission 

(NIDCOM), Honourable Abike Dabiri-Erewa, paid a courtesy call on the Vice-

Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Thursday, 17 August, 2023, in his 

office. The purpose of the visit was for the University of Ibadan and the Nigerians in 

Diaspora Commission (NIDCOM) to sign a Memorandum of Understanding for the 

establishment of a proposed TETFUND Centre of Excellence for Diaspora Studies in 

the University of Ibadan, and also visit the construction site for the proposed TETFund 

Centre of Excellence for Diaspora Studies. He was supported by Mr. Abdulrahmon 

Terab and Mr. Oladipo Odebowale. Others that were present were Prof. Akin Iwilade, 

University of Edinburgh; Diekara Oloruntoba-Oju, Harvard University. Present at the 

occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Academic, Professor Aderonke M. 

Baiyeroju; Registrar, Mr. G. O. Saliu represented by Deputy Registrar, Examinations 
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and Records, Mr. U. K. Ekemezie; staff of the Institute of African Studies: Acting 

Director, Dr. Molatokunbo Olutayo; Dr. S. S. Olaoluwa; Dr. O. Olorunyomi; Dr. Kudus 

Adebayo; Students of the  Institute of African Studies: Enakele Patience Gertrude and 

Ukoji Vitus; Director of Works and Maintenance, Engr. O. A. Adetolu; Director of 

Procurement, Engr. J. K. Ajibola; staff of Physical and Planning Project Management 

Unit: Director, Engr. S. O. Adesogan and Mr. Adesina Afolabi; Director, Centre for 

Excellence in Teaching and Learning, Dr. Adedoyin A. Aguoru; Dr. A. O. Adeniyi, 

Department of Economics; Deputy Registrar, Office of the Vice-Chancellor, Mrs. 

Morenike F. Afolabi represented by Mr. A. S. Adeniji; Deputy Registrar, Legal, Mr. A. 

S. Ajayi represented by Mrs. Oluyemi M. Adeogun; Director, University Advancement 

Centre, Mr. A. A. Adeosun represented by Mrs. Mojirade Omisade; Assistant Director, 

University Media Centre, Mr. O. O. Ewenla; TETFund Desk Officer, Mr. S. I. Sewo; 

and the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public Relations Officer, Directorate of Public 

Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 

 c. Staff of the Department of Arabic and Islamic Studies, paid a courtesy call on the Vice-

Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Friday, 18 August, 2023, in his office. 

The purpose of the visit was to inform the Vice-Chancellor about the professional 

conference of the association to mark 1,100 years since inception of Islam. The team 

was led by Prof. Ibrahim O. Uthman, Head, Department of Arabic and Islamic Studies. 

Other members of the Department were Prof. A. A. Oladosu, Mrs. Adebanke F. 

Sangolana and Mr. Rasheed Adeleke. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-

Chancellor, Administration, Professor E. O. Ayoola; Registrar, Mr. G. O. Saliu; Dean, 

Student Affairs, Prof. A. I. Abiona; Deputy Registrar, Office of the Vice-Chancellor, 

Mrs. Morenike F. Afolabi represented by Mr. A. S. Adeniji and the Principal Assistant 

Registrar/Public Relations Officer, Directorate of Public Communication, Mrs. Adejoke 

O. Akinpelu. 

 d. Members of the Nigeria Olympic Committee/NUGA Team, paid a courtesy call on the 

Vice-Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Wednesday, 06 September, 

2023, in his office. The visit was part of the activities lined up for the workshop of the 

association. The team was led by Prof. Tunde Popoola. Other members of the team 

were Prof. Clement Fasan, Lagos State University; Prof. Raimi A. Moronfolu, Lagos 

State University; Dr. Ajibua M. Alayode, Federal University of Technology, Akure; Mr. 

Obajaja C. Kayode, Federal University, Oye-Ekiti; Mr. Emmanuel O. Lajide, Lagos 

State University; Mr. Lawal S. Akorede, Adekunle Ajasin University, Akungba; Mr. 

Josiah A. Adesogan, Ekiti State University, Ado-Ekiti and Mrs. Kemi Obidahunsi, 

Nigeria Olympic Committee. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-

Chancellor, Administration, Professor E. O. Ayoola; Deputy Vice-Chancellor, 

Academic, Professor Aderonke M. Baiyeroju; Director, Academic Planning, Prof. V. 

O. Okoruwa; Chairman Sports Council, Prof. E. O. Morakinyo; Acting Director of 

Sports, Mr. O. K. Eyiomo; Mr. Paul J. Baiyeri, Ex-Director; Mr. Egwim Osija-John, 

Coach; Deputy Registrar, Office of the Vice-Chancellor, Mrs. Morenike F. Afolabi 

represented by Mr. A. S. Adeniji and the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public Relations 

Officer, Directorate of Public Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 
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 e. The State Commander of Narcotics, National Drug Law Enforcement Agency 

(NDLEA), CN Olayinka Joe-Fadile, paid a courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. 

K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Wednesday, 06 September, 2023, in his office. The 

purpose of the visit was to seek collaboration with the University of Ibadan. He was 

accompanied by DCN Idowu Clement, Deputy Superintendent of Narcotics; DCN 

Yerima Lukas, Deputy Superintendent of Narcotics; CSN Mutiat A. Okuwobi, Chief 

Superintendent of Narcotics; and ASN II Donald Solomon, Assistant Superintendent 

of Narcotics. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, 

Administration, Professor E. O. Ayoola; Registrar, Mr. G. O. Saliu; Deputy Registrar, 

Office of the Vice-Chancellor, Mrs. Morenike F. Afolabi represented by Mr. A. S. 

Adeniji; Deputy Registrar, Council, Mrs. Francisca I. Ayodele; Chief Security Officer, 

Mr. V. I.  Fadeyibi and the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public Relations Officer, 

Directorate of Public Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 

 f. Management of the Ibadan Local Government Properties Company Limited, paid a 

courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Thursday, 

07 September, 2023, in his office. They were received on his behalf by the Deputy 

Vice-Chancellor, Administration, Professor E. O. Ayoola. The purpose of the visit was 

to partner UI on housing and land management. The team was led by Honourable 

Ibrahim Akintayo, Chairman, Ibadan North East Local Government. In his company 

were members of Ibadan LG Properties Company Limited: Surv. M. O. Morawo, 

General Manager and Lawyer A. S. D. Aderibigbe, Company Secretary; Hon. Rahman 

O. Adepoju, Director, Ibadan North West and Hon. Sikiru O. Sanda, Director, Egbeda 

Local Government. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, 

Academic, Professor Aderonke M. Baiyeroju; Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Research, 

Innovation and Strategic Partnerships, Prof. Oluyemisi A. Bamgbose, SAN; University 

Librarian, Dr. Mercy Iroaganachi and the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public 

Relations Officer, Directorate of Public Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 

 g. Delegates from Pan Africa University Life and Earth Sciences Institute (PAULESI) and 

the African Development Bank, paid a courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. K. 

O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Thursday, 14 September, 2023, in his office. They were 

received on his behalf by the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Administration, Professor E. O. 

Ayoola. The purpose of the visit was to give feedback on the assessment of the first 

phase of the PAULESI project. The team was led by Dr. Keiko Takei, Chief Education 

Expert, African Development Bank. Other members of the team from the  African 

Development Bank: Dr. Corbin Michel Guedegbe, Specialist; Mr. Eric Ngode, 

Financial Specialist; Prof. Jason Mochache, Consultant; Dr. Emmanuel Chicesa, 

Procurement Specialist; from the  Pan Africa University were: Mr. Celestin Govem, 

Senior Finance Officer; Mrs. Carine Mbassana; Prof. M. A. Oladunjoye, Deputy 

Director; Prof. Akin-Tunde A. Odukogbe, Coordinator; Mr. Mayowa Oladipupo, Liaison 

Officer; Dr. Adedapo Adediji, Research Officer; Engr. Olalekan Okewale, ICT and Mrs. 

Vivian Alasoadura, Secretary. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-

Chancellor, Academic, Professor Aderonke M. Baiyeroju; University Librarian, Dr. 

Mercy Iroaganachi; Dean, Student Affairs, Prof. A. I. Abiona; Director, University 

Advancement Centre, Mr. A. A. Adeosun; Prof. J. A. Fagbayide, Department of Crop 

and Horticultural Sciences; Prof. Mubo A. Sonibare, Department of Pharmacognosy; 
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Dr. M. Omobowale, Department of Agriculture and Environmental Engineering; 

Principal Assistant Registrar/Public Relations Officer, Directorate of Public 

Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu and Mr. K. A. Osunlana of PAULESI. 

 h. Representatives of the British American Tobacco Nigerian Foundation, paid a 

courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Tuesday, 

19 September, 2023, in his office. They were received on his behalf by the Deputy 

Vice-Chancellor, Administration, Professor E. O. Ayoola. The purpose of the visit was 

to give feedback on the ongoing undergraduate agripreneur project and request for 

expansion of collaboration. The delegates were Mr. Adetola Oniyelu, Project Manager 

and Mr. Oludare Odusanya, General Manager. Present at the occasion were the 

Dean, Student Affairs, Prof. A. I. Abiona; Deputy Registrar, Office of the Vice-

Chancellor, Mrs. Morenike F. Afolabi represented by Mr. A. S. Adeniji; Director, 

University Advancement Centre, Mr. A. A. Adeosun represented by Mrs. Mojirade 

Omisade and the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public Relations Officer, Directorate of 

Public Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 

 i. The Sector Commander, Federal Road Safety Commission, Oyo State Command, 

Corps Commander Joshua Oluwafemi Adekanye, paid a courtesy call on the Vice-

Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Thursday, 21 September, 2023, in 

his office. They were received on his behalf by the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, 

Administration, Professor E. O. Ayoola. The purpose of the visit was to seek 

collaboration with the University of Ibadan. He was accompanied by Deputy Corps 

Commander Titilayo T. Olayiwola of the Technical Department and Assistant Route 

Commander Chioma L. Okoli of the Protocol Unit. Present at the occasion were the 

Bursar, Mr. A. Popoola; University Librarian, Dr. Mercy Iroaganachi; Dean of Students, 

Professor Keye Abiona; Chief Security Officer, Mr. V. G. Fadeyibi; Deputy Registrar, 

Office of the Vice-Chancellor, Mrs. Morenike F. Afolabi represented by Mr. A. S. 

Adeniji and the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public Relations Officer, Directorate of 

Public Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 

 j. A team from Rutgers University, New Jersey, USA, paid a courtesy call on the Vice-

Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Wednesday, 27 September, 2023, 

in his office. The purpose of the visit was a follow-up to the Kabiyesi Olowu Tertiary 

Institutions Collaboration (KOTIC) Consortium and the Vice-Chancellor’s earlier visit 

to the State University of New Jersey, United States of America. The delegation was 

led by Professor Erk Garfunkel, Vice President for Global Affairs at Rutgers University, 

the State University of New Jersey, United States of America. Other delegates from 

KOTIC Consortium were Miss Titilayo Falaiye, Orange Strategy Ltd.; Mrs. Shakrat 

Bola Ibraheem, Rutgers; Dr. Dan Waite, Rutgers Global; Mr. Bob Mclee, Rutgers; Mr. 

Neal I. Rosenthane, Rutgers University and Prof. Ousseina Alidou, Rutgers University. 

Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Research, Innovation and 

Strategic Partnerships, Prof. Oluyemisi A. Bamgbose, SAN; Registrar, Mr. G. O. Saliu; 

Dean, Faculty of Arts, Prof. S. O. Oyetade; Dean, Faculty of Multidisciplinary Studies, 

Prof. W. M. Olatokun; Dean, Faculty of Science, Prof. O. Sonibare; Dean, Faculty of 

Renewable Natural Resources, Prof. Adejoke O. Akinyele; Dean, Faculty of 

Economics and Management Science, Prof. A. O. Folawewo; Director, Research 

Management Office, Prof. A. S. Jegede; Director, Office of Alumni Relations, Prof. P. 
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O. Olapegba; Director, Distance Learning Centre, Prof. E. O. Omobowale represented 

by Mrs. Meliatu Abioye; Prof. R. O. Olaniyi, Department of History; Prof. R. A. Alabi, 

Department of Archaeology and Anthropology; Deputy Registrar, Office of the Vice-

Chancellor, Mrs. Morenike F. Afolabi and the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public 

Relations Officer, Directorate of Public Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 

 k. Deputy Head of Mission, Embassy of the Czech Republic, Abuja, Ambassador Zdenek 

Krejci, paid a courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, 

on Monday, 16 October, 2023, in his office. The purpose of the visit was to establish 

relationships with the University of Ibadan for sustainable development. He was 

accompanied by Hana Trousilova, Deputy Head of Mission. Present at the occasion 

were the Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Administration, Professor E. O. Ayoola; University 

Librarian, Dr. Mercy Iroaganachi; Prof. O. A. Oyeshile of the Department of 

Philosophy; Deputy Registrar, Office of the Vice-Chancellor, Mrs. Morenike F. Afolabi 

represented by Mr. A. S. Adeniji and the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public Relations 

Officer, Directorate of Public Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 

 l. Members of the family of Late Professor Akinlawon Ladipo Mabogunje, paid a 
courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, on Thursday, 
18 October, 2023, in his office. The purpose of the visit was to inform the management 
about the Professor Akinlawon Ladipo Mabogunje First Memorial Lecture. The family 
was led by Professor Tope Mabogunje. Other members of the Mabogunje family 
present were Prof. Folasade Ogunsola (daughter), Vice-Chancellor, University of 
Lagos; Mr. Segun Ogunsola; Mr Seun Mabogunje; Hon. (Mrs.) Toki Mabogunje; Lady 
Bimpe Oye; Mr. Sola Mabogunje; Mr. Damola Mabogunje; Mr. Gbenga Arojo; Sir Oye 
Obafemi and Mrs. Simi Mabogunje. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice-
Chancellor, Administration, Professor E. O. Ayoola; Deputy Vice-Chancellor, 
Research, Innovation and Strategic Partnerships, Prof. Oluyemisi A. Bamgbose, SAN; 
Registrar, Mr. G. O. Saliu; Bursar, Mr. A. Popoola; University Librarian, Dr. Mercy 
Iroaganachi; Head, Department of Geography, Prof. D. D. Ajayi; Prof. A. S. 
Gbadegesin, Department of Geography; Prof. B. A. Chokor, Department of 
Geography and Planning, University of Benin;  Deputy Registrar, Office of the Vice-
Chancellor, Mrs. Morenike F. Afolabi; and the Principal Assistant Registrar/Public 
Relations Officer, Directorate of Public Communication, Mrs. Adejoke O. Akinpelu. 
 

4. OBITUARY 
 The Vice-Chancellor, Prof. K. O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, announces with regret the demise 

of the following: 
 a. Prof. M. O. Akoroda, a retired Professor in the Department of Crop and Horticultural 

Sciences, University of Ibadan. He died on Saturday, 16 September, 2023. 
 

 b. Professor Emeritus Umaru Shehu CON, CFR, Doctor of Science (honoris causa), 
University of Ibadan (2012); Foundation Student (1948-1953); Distinguished Alumnus 
of the University College Ibadan; and Foundation Member, Ibadan College of 
Medicine Alumni Association. He died on Monday, 02 October, 2023. 

 
5. DRIVE WITH CARE 

All motorists are advised to drive with care. Always fasten your seat belts. Do not over speed. 
Observe all road signs and traffic rules. Do not make or receive phone calls while driving. 
Motorcycle and bicycle riders should put on their crash helmets. Obey traffic signs and do not 
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face oncoming vehicles on dualized roads such as Oduduwa Road and Chapel Road except 
there is a formal diversion. 

 
6. UI FIRE SERVICES CALL LINES 

This is to inform the general public and members of the University community in particular that 
they can reach the University of Ibadan Fire Station through the following numbers:  
(i)    08155545550 
(ii)   07083799991 

 
7. INTRA-CAMPUS TRANSPORT COMMITTEE (ICTC) CONTACT LINES 

The task of evolving an adequate and effective transport system is a collective responsibility.        
For: 
i. Complaints and suggestions on ICTC operations; 
ii. Request for drops/cab hire services for trips within and outside of campus; and 
iii. Information on registration as Okada/Cab operators. 
 
Please, contact the following lines: 
(i)  08075566602 (ii) 08056680847 (iii) 08034114050 
 

8. GENDER MAINSTREAMING OFFICE: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL SERVICES  
Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt implementation of Gender and Sexual 
Harassment Policy documents, the following telephone lines can be contacted in the event 
of an emergency: 

 
HELP DESK 
(i) 08034891880  (ii) 07055827204  (iii) 08067960182  (iv) 08143462357 (v) 08023415316 
 
COMPLAINTS LINES 
The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of 
complaints on Gender and Sexual Harassment Issues: 
08034891880, 07055827204, 08067960182 or 08143462357 
 
E-mail: uigenderoffice@gmail.com 
 

9. MULTIDISCIPLINARY CENTRAL RESEARCH LABORATORY (MCRL) 
The following telephone lines and e-mail addresses can be used to contact the MCRL for 
analyses of samples and use of various laboratory equipment: 
08030924002, 07046078711 

 
E-mail: mcrlui@ui.edu.ng. and mcrlabui@ui.edu.ng 

 
10. ANTI-CORRUPTION AND TRANSPARENCY MONITORING COMMITTEE 

The following telephone lines can be accessed to lodge complaints on corruption: 
(i)     08023305155  (ii)     08022912227  (iii)   08033564064 
(iv)   08037013069  (v)     08056180104  (vi)   08036660485 
(vii)  08035049975  (viii)   08023424337  (ix)   08035787042 
(x)    08037811578  (xi)    08055221209 
 
 
 

mailto:uigenderoffice@gmail.com
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11. SERVICOM MANDATE 
Towards providing the highest quality services, delivered responsibly and cost-effectively by 
well-informed professionals who take pride in what they do: The following telephone lines 
and email addresses can be contacted for complaints: 
1. Focal Officer, SERVICOM Unit, Central Administration Building, Ground Floor, University 

of Ibadan 
E-mail: uiservicom@mail.ui.edu.ng 
Phone Number: 08164264364 

 
2. Complaints Desk Officer 

E-mail: servicomdeskofficer@mail.ui.edu.ng 
Phone Number: 08138849258 

 
3. SERVICOM complaint boxes: Drop your complaints in any of our SERVICOM complaint 

boxes available all over the campus. 
For further information, visit www.uiservicom.ui.edu.ng 

 
12. WORKS AND MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL SERVICES 

Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt provision of services and maintenance works, 
the following telephone lines can be contacted in the event of an emergency: 

 
(i) HELP DESK (Open during office hours only) 

02-8721021 
 

(ii) ON-GOING CONSTRUCTION WORKS  
08033872822 
08058150919 
 

(iii) HALLS OF RESIDENCE 
08033269713 
08033941362 
 

(iv) ELECTRICITY 
08037464435,   08037706090 
08056714554,   08054351062 
 

(v) WATER SUPPLY 
08023262623 
08055306932 
 

(vi) GENERAL ENVIRONMENT 
  08052232036, 08030633065, 08030446799 
 
(vii) DIRECTOR OF WORKS AND MAINTENANCE 

08055257130 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:uiservicom@mail.ui.edu.ng
mailto:servicomdeskofficer@mail.ui.edu.ng
http://www.uiservicom.ui.edu.ng/
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13. UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY MEDICAL SERVICES: EMERGENCY TELEPHONE LINES 
This is to inform members of the University Community that they could contact the University 
Health Service for medical services on emergency, through the under listed telephone lines: 
1. Medical Records Office -  
2. Duty Sisters’ Office  - 07043476562 
3.  Medical Social Worker -  
 

14. SPECIALIST CLINICS IN THE UNIVERSITY HEALTH SERVICE (UHS) 
The University Health Service (UHS) wishes to inform the University community that, as part 
of its comprehensive health services, the following specialist clinics are now available: 
1. Asthma       - Monday  - 1.00p.m. – 3.00p.m. 
2. Orthopaedic      - Tuesday  - 1.00p.m. – 3.00p.m. 
3. Mental Health      - Wednesday  - 8.00a.m. – 1.00p.m. 
4. Hypertension       - Wednesday  - 2.00p.m. – 3.00p.m. 
5. Diabetes      - Wednesday  - 3.00p.m. – 4.00p.m. 
6. Immunization       - Wednesday  - 8.00a.m. – 1.00p.m. 
7. General Surgery - Tuesday and Friday - 3.00p.m. – 5.00p.m.   
8. Gynaecology       - Monday  - 2.00p.m. – 4.00p.m. 
 
These Clinics are by appointment, after referral by University Health Service (UHS) Doctors. 
 
Kindly note that these Clinics are in addition to the regular Outpatients Clinic, Physiotherapy 
and Optometry Services. 
 

15. MEDICAL EMERGENCY – HELP LINES 
The University Health Service (UHS) wishes to inform the University community that for 
medical Emergencies the following help-lines can be contacted: 
a.  08077125099 
b. 07063647510 
c.  08186740313 
d.  08122244481 

 
16. COMPLAINTS LINES 

The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of 
complaints on happenings within the University: 

 

 08131009257 or 08154238755 

 complaints@mail.ui.edu.ng 
 

17. CENTRE FOR SOCIAL ORIENTATION (CenSo) HOTLINES DIRECTOR 
08033564064, e-mail: dir_censo@ui.edu.ng 
 
ANTI-CULTISM CAMPAIGN COMMITTEE 
08074767564, 08030659292, 08032117874, 08023415745 
 
RESEARCH AND INTELLIGENCE UNIT 
08097700767; 08033564064 
 
OMBUDSMAN AND ETHICS UNIT 
07057864981; 08033564064 

mailto:complaints@mail.ui.edu.ng
mailto:dir_censo@ui.edu.ng
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EDUCATION AND PUBLIC ENLIGHTENMENT UNIT 
08032155435; 08033564064 
 

18. CAMPUS SECURITY SERVICE 
Security is our collective responsibility. Report suspicious movements or devices to the 
Campus Security Service. 

 
Telephone Numbers in Emergency Situations: 
Charge Room       Main Gate  Second Gate       The Polytechnic, Ib. Gate       
08033889854   08077549127     08077468750             08077468746                   
08051865795    08033909739  08060420982  08077544778   
08077540445  09057133443      08077543342 

 
Fire Service  International Conference Centre  Ajibode Gate 
0815554 5550  08077549108     08077544476 
08140001004 
08077544780 
 
  [END] 


